M. R. Hyker’s Latest Adventure

What we were supposed to see! 

03-26-05: Return to Little North Mountain. Jim Tomlin of the PATC was intrigued with this little hike I and some friends explored a month earlier. He wanted to lead some of his coworkers from NIH on this trek so I volunteered to be pathfinder for his crew. We were joined by Nick, Francoise, Elke and Yue Ying.
We arrived at the trailhead at around 10:30. The rain had stopped but a cool mist filled the air. This is supposed to be a view hike but things didn’t look promising. Jim and I both had the waypoints I had made earlier loaded in our GPS units so the bushwhack, although slow, was a lot less troublesome. Jim “marked” the blow-downs on the old forest road as we went along so that they might be cut out later should the Forest Service think the trail was worth re-opening. We reached the trail with little problem but the accompanying photo shows what awaited us. We had a quick lunch and continued on our way taking little “trail breaks” as we proceeded. It was too damp to stop for long.
We were back at the cars before 3 o’clock and were soon on our way to find some hot coffee and bathrooms. Although the views were a bust the trail bantering and companionship was top drawer. I promised the group I’d take them back up there on a sunnier day and I keep my promises! 

